HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING

MINUTES

Kaiser Building

2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, February 26, 2013

5:30pm
In attendance were:

Al Davis (Exempla Saint Joseph Hospital), Michael Henry (CHUN), Mark McClung (San Rafael) Craig Demmon (UTOH), Craig Supplee (Enterprise Hill), Albus Brooks (City Council), Marty Jones (San Rafael), Suzette Riddick (Downing St. Liquors), Zach Zaslow (Children’s), Graylon Cole (City Park West Neighbor)
The meeting was called to order at 5:40pm. The minutes of the January meeting were read and approved as written.
St. Joe’s Hospital Update

Al Davis gave an update on the St. Joe’s Heritage Project’s (SJHP), major activities including the continuing construction of the super structure, installation of the building skin, with continued interior fit up at the lower and first levels.

The associate (employee) parking garage located at 18th and Downing will be completed June 2013 along with the extension of 19th Ave from Ogden to Downing. All other activities are going well.
Presbyterian St. Luke’s (PSL) Hospital Report 

Gary Branch was not present; no report was given. Concern was expressed by the group about construction workers parking out in the neighborhood East of PSL. Request was to have Gary Branch report out next month on this issue.

Councilman Albus Brooks Report

Status of old CU medical campus:

Councilman Brooks did not have any new information to share. There are still multiple options being reviewed and will provide an update in the March meeting.
19th Ave Two –Way:
Councilman Brooks indicated this project would start January 2014 through March 2014.

He will email the group the time line for construction.

Red Peak Update:
The significant excerpts from the UUDF minutes of 7/2011, 5/2011 and 2/2011 were presented to the group for discussion.

Councilman Brooks met with representatives of Red Peak Properties to discuss the original intent to support the infrastructure amenities along the 19th Ave. two-way conversion. Councilman Brooks indicated he was not satisfied with their response and was planning another meeting in the next two weeks to continue the discussion. The group requested Chuck contact the Red Peak group and request they attend the March for an update on the entire project.
Planned Parenthood

Mike and Chuck will report out next meeting on concerns over Planned Parenthood.

Gibraltar Properties 

Marty Jones led the discussion over San Rafael’s concerns about Gibraltar.
Marty presented his thoughts along with Chuck’s e-mail sent out on 2/23/13.

In addition, per attachment A, Marty shared with the group all the Gibraltar properties that apparently are the “ugly brown”. Marty’s basic point was Gibraltar Properties approach was not modern day thinking in reference to neighborhood diversity.

Marty asked Councilman Brooks if there were any agencies such as the Housing authority that had governance over such issues. Councilman Brooks felt the best course of action was to contact the Denver police and request the ‘calls-for-service’ history in the neighborhood which may crate a theme that would allow the Police Department to apply the nuisance abatement approach, indicating the ugly brown creates a neighborhood nuisance. This may help to build a case to force Gibraltar to change practice.

Action plan by the group was to have Councilman Brooks obtain the ‘calls-for-service’ and also requested Chuck to invite Gibraltar to our next meeting to express our concerns.

City Park West

Graylon Cole from City Park West introduced himself and gave a brief update on the reorganizing efforts for City Park West.
Big Eat
Craig Supplee led the discussion in reference to the request from Hob Nob Events to hold their annual outside eating event at Benedict Park. The admission charge to the public was a concern; due to all activities in city parks should be free to all.

It was decided to continue this discussion next month with some alternative locations.
Suggested March Agenda Items:

1. PSL update on parking

2. Councilman Brooks update on CU Medical Campus
3. Councilman Brooks report out on meeting with Red Peak
4. Red Peak Representative

5. Big Eat Event (alternate locations) Craig Supplee, Al Davis
6. Update from Gibraltar Properties

Al Davis, SCL Health Systems Vice President Facilities Development Planning & Construction
UUDF Minutes 26 February 2013 Page 1


